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Paul Deaver 
Electric Generation System Program Specialist 
California Energy Commission 
Docket Number: 18-IRP-01 
 
Subject: Supplemental Information, Burbank’s currently adopted RPS Procurement Plan.  
 
Dear Mr. Deaver, 
 
I hope you are well.   I am writing to you today to follow up on a phone conversation we had regarding 
Burbank’s IRP review paper.   Thank you for giving me the opportunity to take a look and comment on 
the draft document. 
 
Please make the follow changes to Table 2, shown on page 12 of the draft. 
 

1) In the summer of 2025 Burbank will not have Intermountain Coal as a supply resource so the 
Coal value of 37 MW shown in the draft should be zero.    

2) Instead, Burbank will have 35 MW of natural gas capacity in addition to the 226 listed, for a total 
of 261 MW in 2025. 

 
No other changes are required even where it seems there should be.   For clarity, as Burbank has not 
formally elected to stay in the gas repowering as of this writing the gas capacity shown in 2030 should 
remain the same, 226 MW. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
 
Himanshu Pandey, PE 
Principal Electrical Engineer 
Burbank Water and Power 
164 W. Magnolia Blvd 
Burbank, CA.  91502 
  
  
 




